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INTRODUCTION

 AUTONUM  
The Standing Committee on Information Technologies (SCIT), at its sixth Plenary session held in January 2001 approved the Consolidated Special Rules of Procedure and Structure contained in the Annex to document SCIT/7/14.

 AUTONUM  
In implementing these special rules of procedure, and using the practical experience gained, the International Bureau has encountered two procedures that it recommends for amendment.

Recommendations

 AUTONUM  
(a)
With reference to the reporting methods established between the SCIT and its two Working Groups (see paragraph 8), namely the Information Technology Projects Working Group (ITPWG) and the Standards and Documentation Working Group (SDWG), there appears to be some inconsistencies between paragraph 8 and paragraphs 11 and 14.  It is noted that the maximum number of meetings is limited to twice a year for both the ITPWG and the SDWG but no minimum is specified.  In keeping with the principle that Working Groups will only meet if there is a need for them to meet, it is recommended that the consolidated working methods of the SCIT be changed to reflect the fact that the ITPWG and the SDWG may not necessarily meet on an annual basis.  With this in mind, it is recommended that the word “annual” be deleted from the first sentence of paragraph 8 of the Consolidated Special Rules of Procedure and Structure.

(b)
With reference to the reporting methods of the International Bureau to the ITPWG, it is recommended that the progress reports to the ITPWG will be made available on a six monthly basis as opposed to four monthly.  This would then be more consistent with the International Bureau’s own reporting mechanisms and would reduce substantially the overhead of preparing these reports.  It is therefore recommended that paragraph 11 of the Consolidated Special Rules of Procedure and Structure be amended accordingly.

 AUTONUM  
The SCIT Plenary is invited to comment on and approve the recommendations contained in paragraph 3(a) and (b) of this document.
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